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Date: February 8, 2022 
 
Sec. 1 Determination of Residency for Tuition Purposes 
Although this is not a VPA issue as our mission is K-12 focused, we like the Committees thinking 
on how refugees would be considered a resident for in-state tuition purposes at the start of the 
next semester of academic period. 
 
Sec. 2 Suspension or Expulsion of Students 
We believe that any entity that receives public dollars should be compelled to follow the same 
rules as public schools. All of Vermont’s children should be treated in a way that assures they 
are not discriminated against for any reason. We have made some strides in this area in our 
state but still worry that students with disabilities are often discriminated against in some non-
public school settings. Adding approved independent school, or prequalified private 
prekindergarten program is something we testified in favor of last year and continue to 
support.  
 
Sec. 3 Standardizing Kindergarten Entrance Age 
We are fine with an Agency of Education report to the two General Assembly committees of 
Education on the impact of standardizing the entrance age for Kindergarten. And we will 
willingly collaborate with the Agency of Education in that work.  
I do have to say that I think this is an issue that should be able to be easily resolved. Having the 
same entrance date and age cutoff across the state would, in the long run, be much better for 
parents and schools.  
 
Sec. 4 Uniform Statewide School Calendar 
I fully support this. I actually tried to get the Vermont Superintendent’s Association trustees to 
support this concept. And, every single superintendent in the room supported the concept … 
until it came down to details and everyone wanted it their way. There are obviously many 
benefits to an approach like this for students, teachers, and parents. If we end up doing 
something like this, I would like us to look at learning research when we create a new calendar. 
What if we developed a calendar that better supported students, cut down on long periods of 



learning loss, and allowed for some type of remediation support time during the academic 
year?  
 


